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Minutes of Meeting
July 18, 2018
Deborah Rogers, Health Agent opened the meeting at 9:03 a.m.so the board members can re-organize.   Present was Board Member Bill Gianacoples, Board Member Dana Shuttleworth, Board Member Paul Thompson, and Health Inspector, Virginia Bacon.
Motion:  By Dana Shuttleworth to re-elect Paul Thompson as Chair. Seconded:  By Bill Gianacoples, unanimous.  Motion:  By Paul Thompson to elect Dana Shuttleworth as Clerk
71 MILL STREET -   The Professional Engineer Jim Scanlon, requested the following variances:    1.) 100’ required setback to wetlands, proposed 50’.  2.) 20’ required separation between cellar wall and soil absorption system, proposed 15’.  Motion: Dana Shuttleworth to accept the variances as written.    Seconded:  By, Bill Gianacoples, unanimous.

102 THURLOW STREET - The Professional Engineer Jim Scanlon, requested the following variances:    1.)  5’ required to estimated seasonal high ground water, 3’ proposed with Presby Enviro-septic system.  2.) 100’ required to wetlands, proposed 74’. Motion: Bill Gianacoples, to accept the variances as written.    Seconded:  By, Dana Shuttleworth, unanimous.

2 TIGER ROW - The Professional Engineer Jim Scanlon, requested the following variances:    1.)  5’ required to estimated seasonal high ground water, 3’ proposed with Presby Enviro-septic system.  2.)   Soil analysis, to send out soils.  3.)  Locate septic tank inlet and outlet inverts, 12” above estimated seasonal high groundwater required, inverts below ESHGW installed with rubber boots. Motion: Dana Shuttleworth, to accept the variances as written.    Seconded:  By, Bill Gianacoples, unanimous.

Discussion/ Correspondence Email - Georgetown Resident Dan Cameron sent an email to the Board of Health regarding his concerns of smoking at the American Legion Park beach area. The Board had discussed smoking and drinking on the beach, and stated that would be for the Police Department. If he would like to discuss his concerns regarding prohibiting smoking at the beach further it would need to be addressed at the Town meeting so it could be open for discussion for the Georgetown residents to decide.
Motion:  By Dana Shuttleworth to accept the minutes of meeting for April 11, 2018 as written.  Seconded:  By Bill Gianacoples, unanimous.

Meeting Adjourned at 10:17 a.m.

Respectfully Submitted,

Virginia Bacon
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